
        April 13, 2021 

2
nd

 Day of The April Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed Courthouse Staff and Elected Officials as they joined us for 

the opening prayer led by Kyle Carroll. The pledge was then said by all in attendance.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the agenda as presented.  

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion approved. East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White gave an update on the 911 building located at road & bridge. 

 

The Commission had a complaint of fields being disked for planting to the edge of the road. The Commission 

advised that the issue is a Township issue and will direct patrons to contact the Townships. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she has set up a Township Meeting for May 11
th
 to be held at the June 

Conley Building at 6 p.m. Attorney Ivan Schraeder will be the guest speaker and the meeting will only be for 

Township Board Members, their Clerk, and Trustee/Treasurer. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the sales tax reports for March. Revenues remain as projected. Melissa 

also presented fund balances and all remain good.  

 

The LEST (Law Enforcement Sales Tax) was discussed and how it is budgeted. Although funds are used for 

the School Resource Officers in DeKalb County they are also used for the Prosecutor’s Office, Victim’s 

Advocate and the Coroner. The Sheriff also uses it to help supplement his County Revenue Budget. This tax 

is not available to be used in any other County except for the County the tax was passed in. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White attended at Region D meeting on Thursday April 8. 

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Captain Mike Marvin met with the Commission to discuss hiring personnel and 

vehicles. 

 

Bids for tubes were opened up at 11 a.m. with Brian Testerman of Metal Culverts in attendance as well as 

Randy Dillon of Viebrock. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept a portion of 

the bids from both vendors with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. 

White, aye, Carroll, aye and Owen, aye. Motion carried. County Clerk, Melissa Meek will send in writing the 

bid acceptance letter to both Randy and Brian. 

 

The Commission continues to look at ways to utilize space in the Courthouse.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be April 20, 2021 at 9 a.m.         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


